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Madame Chair, Distinguished Ladies and Gentlemen, 

Thank you very much on behalf of Denmark to the Bureau with Belgium as its able 

chair, the UNFPA and UNDESA for all the work that has gone into preparing this 48th 

Session of the Commission on Population and Development.  

Denmark is very pleased to have the opportunity to address the plenary at this 

Session, which takes place in a momentous year: The Post-2015 Summit in 

September marks the beginning of a new era that will see an ambitious and 

transformative development agenda coming into being. Following on from the 

Special Session on the International Conference on Population and Development 

held at last year’s General Assembly and ahead of the Post-2015 Summit, this 48th 

Session of the Commission of Population and Development could not provide a 



more timely opportunity to address the question of how to realize the future we 

want, which is the focus of our debate here today. A future where the close 

relationship between population and sustainable development is firmly recognized. 

And a future where human rights and gender equality are



If we are to achieve sustainable development, we cannot leave out half of the 

world’s population. The post-2015 development agenda that we will work to realize 

must bee 




